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This summer, I spent my 8-week period at Albion finding and studying primary sources

relating to pre-modern natural disasters, specifically the Great European Famine of 1315-1317.

The goal of this research was to amass a collection of these primary sources, and then to encode

them using TEI and upload them to UnfortunateCreatures.org, my advisor Dr. MacInnes’s online

database of pre-modern natural disaster narratives. The point of this research was to make it

much easier for future scholars to find and analyze sources relating to this natural disaster using

the Internet. With climate change causing modern natural disasters to become more common, it

is important to look to the past to find new conclusions on these issues.

Overall, I definitely did achieve my initial goals for this summer, although the results

ended up being slightly different than how I had expected. I set out with the goal of creating a list

of around ten to thirteen primary sources relating to the famine, as well as encoding two primary

sources using TEI. Instead, I ended up creating a list of about five sources, and encoding all five

of these through TEI. So far, only one of these encoded documents has been uploaded to

UnfortunateCreatures.org, but the rest are sure to follow once Dr. MacInnes has finished

checking over them. The process of identifying and finding these five documents was extremely

difficult and time consuming, so I decided that it would be better to just encode all of the

documents that I was able to find. This way, my entry in UnfortunateCreatures.org would have a

good deal of encoded narratives rather than just stubs with no information.

This FURSCA experience has greatly benefited me in my life at Albion College. It has

given me perspective on what a career in history might look like, if I do plan on pursuing that



path. Although I do not entirely know whether I will be studying medieval history as part of my

future career, this project has definitely cemented my desire to remain a history major at Albion

College. I am proud of the accomplishments that I have made here, and I am planning on

presenting my findings in the Elkin Isaac symposium in the spring. This project has allowed me

to experience what Albion is like in the summertime, as well as helping me gain perspective on

what I want to do in the future.

Many thanks to the Strosa Research Fund for making this amazing experience possible! I

could not be more grateful for this opportunity.
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